
Meeting Between Vice Chair of Supervision Barr and Staff of the Federal Reserve Board 
and Representatives of the Investment Company Institute and Member Companies 

May 3, 2024 
 
Participants: Vice Chair for Supervision Michael Barr and Cecily Boggs (Federal Reserve 

Board) 
 

Eric Pan (Investment Company Institute); Daniel Simkowitz (Morgan Stanley); 
Timothy Corbett (SSGA Risk); Satish Kini, Chen Xu, and Tejas Dave 
(Debevoise) 

 
Summary:  Vice Chair for Supervision Barr and staff of the Federal Reserve Board met with 
representatives of the Investment Company Institute and member companies (ICI), regarding the 
agencies’ Basel III endgame notice of proposed rulemaking (Basel III endgame proposal).  
Representatives of ICI discussed the impact of the Basel III endgame proposal on U.S. registered 
investment companies and similar funds organized outside of the United States, U.S. business 
development companies, and collective investment trusts.  Topics from the Basel III endgame 
proposal that were covered included the risk weights for corporate exposures and minimum 
haircuts for securities financing transactions under the credit risk framework, the treatment of 
fee-based businesses under the operational risk framework, the risk weights and scope of 
transactions subject to the credit valuation adjustment risk framework, and the treatment of seed 
capital exposures within the market risk framework. 
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